On Wednesday, September 6, 1950 at 8 P.M. Mrs. Elizabeth Johnson began the first meeting of the Duke Memorial Nursery School. Bulletins describing the functions and rules of the school were distributed and discussed.

It was brought out that there would be only one division of children, held on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 9A.M. to 12 noon.

Officers were elected as follows:

Chairman Mrs. Minetree Pyne Vice-Chairman Mrs. Frank Irwin

Secretary---Mrs. J.O. Jackson Treasurer & Co-treasurer---Mrs. Elbert Pittman

The following officers volunteered

Membership Chairman———Mrs. Sterling Tilley
Mother Assistance Chairman——Mrs. Robert C. Cox
Equipment Chairman———Mrs. E. L. Haywood
Transportation Chairman———Mrs. Jenkins
Communications Chairman———Mrs. M.H. Head
Duplicating Chairman———Mrs. J.O. COx

Another meeting was scheduled for Wed, September 13th. at 8 O'clock in the nursery department to acquaint the mothers with their duties.

The meeting was then dismissed.